SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2nd FEBRUARY 2011 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chair), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr N Rothwell, 
Cllr M Lawton and Cllr M Thomas. 
In attendance: 
PC G McVeigh, PCSO M Cumming, Mr R Hall, Mrs M Kell, Mrs M Scourfield, 



Ms B Collins, Ms C Baggins, Ms S Joseph and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. Open Session:  Mr R Hall, Chairman of Jordans Environmental Trust and Mrs M Kell came to present the Parish Council with a cheque for £1,000 towards the refurbishment of the Green Meadow play area.  Mr Hall explained that JET was setup in 1973 to conserve and enhance the natural environment and that they were pleased to support the local initiative in Seer Green.  Cllr Clarke thanked them for their generous donation.
PC McVeigh and PCSO Cumming had met with Bucks County Council Highways to try to resolve the parking issues near the school and the Jolly Cricketers.  BCC do not want to paint additional yellow or white lines on the road but may agree to allow a crossing near the school.  However BCC have serious financial constraints and a crossing would cost £40,000.  Following concerns raised about parking near the pub, PC McVeigh said that as long as vehicles were not blocking the pavement for pushchairs etc then they were allowed to park along the Chalfont Road.
Three residents came to ask the Parish Council if they would consider extending the allotment area at the Recreation Ground as there were currently 7 people on the waiting list.  The Chairman agreed that he would meet with the Chairman of the Allotment Association to look at possible options.  (Action – Cllr Clarke, Clerk)

2. CO OPTION OF NEW PARISH COUNCILLOR: The Chairman proposed Mandy Thomas to be co opted as a Councillor onto the Council which was unanimously approved.  A vacancy still exists as Cllr M Webb resigned and left the Council in January.
3. Apologies for absence: Cllr B Kane.
Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Scourfield.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· Mr R Hulme, the Senior Transport Manager at Amey (who manages the school coaches for BCC) has contacted all of the coach companies to request that they move their coach pick up points from 10th January, further down School Lane to a safer and more convenient place.  At least two coaches are still parking in the old location and need to be contacted again.  (Action – Clerk)

· The allotments association will fit a stopcock at the Allotments so that the water can be turned off during the winter. 
· Cllr Scourfield had reviewed the Local Transport Plan for 2011 – 2016.  As the plan had low impact on Seer Green it was agreed that it was not necessary to make a representation.
· It had been noticed that a Manor Road resident had built a wooden structure with a roof which overhangs the Montessori garden.  A letter will be sent to the resident to ask them to remove the overhang.  (Action – Cllr Clarke, Clerk)
· The Parish Council is trying to raise £61,000.00 to refurbish the playground in Green Meadow.  Applications for funding have been sent to Lottery Awards for All scheme and the Bucks Foundation. A letter has also been sent to GE Healthcare in Amersham.  An application will also be submitted to Paradigm Homes for £4,350.  Contact will be made with Paradigm residents to understand the level of support for this project.  (Action – Cllr Lawton)  Perkin Elmer had been approached but the council were told that they are not in a position to provide funding to this sort of Community Project.  Contact will be made with the Site Manager to discuss this further.  (Action - Cllr Clarke)  Contact will also be made with Mr Bishop at HB House to see if they would support the playground refurbishment.  (Action – Cllr Lawton)
· The Parish Council made a representation at the CDC Licensing hearing over concerns about the conditions requested for the new licence of the Three Horseshoes.  The new licensee presented a letter at the beginning of the hearing to change the requested licence conditions (including opening hours and music) to those similar to the Jolly Cricketers.  This met with the approval of the Councillors who attended the meeting.  A formal decision on these changes will be made by CDC Licensing in three weeks. 
· The recent Community Questionnaire highlighted that the single most important issue for residents was that of excessive traffic speed through the village.  Problems with parking near the school were also strongly evident, with the issue of parking on the corner of Stable Lane and in the grounds of the Cemetery of particular concern.  Parking near the ‘Jolly Cricketers’ Pub and Post Office were also mentioned.   The Parish Council will raise these concerns again with both the Police and BCC.  (Action – Clerk)  
· The Emergency Plan had been updated and was circulated to councillors for comment.  (Action – All Councillors)
· The Parish Council has agreed that the Vehicle Activated Sign will be positioned on School Lane near the driveway for the school.  The sign will face Bayne Hill and be positioned so as to discourage traffic from speeding up as it moves along School Lane towards the centre of the village.  (Action – Clerk)  A salt bin has also been ordered for the junction of School Lane/Bayne Hill and Old Long Grove to help drivers to get ‘traction’ on an otherwise slippery road which became blocked during the last snowfall blocking the path of the gritting lorry.  (Action – Clerk)  
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  Nothing to report.
Risk Inspections:  The inspection book had been updated by Cllr Forsaith with the recent property inspections.
4.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were no declarations of interest.

5.
Correspondence:  Letters were sent to CDC Planning Department about planning application CH/2010/1985/FA Broome House, Bottom Lane raising concerns about the impact of the proposed 2m high close boarded fence running the length of the property’s curtilage with the highway. This will have a significant and intrusive visual impact at this prominent location at the entrance to the village. A letter was also sent about planning applications CH/2010/1967/FA, CH/2010/1968/FA and CH/2010/1969/FA for gates at Pondstile, 6 Chalfont Road, Seer Green.  The PC is objecting to CH/2010/1969 as they think solid wood gates are inappropriate.  However there is a preference for the gates indicated in CH/2010/1967 as open iron work gates are more in keeping with the established entrance treatment.
6.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             

      £3389.74 were made  

Income                  
   


      £5408.33

Closing balances  

                           £57,811.62
7.
Planning

Notices of new Planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.  
Permitted
CH/2010/1716/FA
Cheyenne, 27 Long Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2YN


Part two storey, part single storey side/rear extension and first floor extension above existing bungalow to create two storey dwelling, replacement front porch and alterations to fenestration within existing dwelling.

CH/2010/1756/FA
Pantyles, 29 Gurnells Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XJ


Part two storey, part first floor front/side/rear extension to create a two storey dwelling, single storey side extensions, front porch canopy and laying of hardstanding.
CH/2010/1760/FA
Bluebirds, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UH


Detached outbuilding.
CH/2010/1857/FA
5 Hearnes Close, Seer Green, HP9 2QT


Insertion of two rear dormer windows.

CH/2010/1759/FA
Bovington, 29 Orchard Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XU


Part two storey, part single storey rear extension and alterations to fenestration.
CH/2010/1670/TP
The Redwood, Long Grove, Seer Green, HP9 2QH


Felling of two firs and a cypress, crown thinning of a group of three oaks and ten beeches, and removal 
of a branch from an ash - all protected by a Tree Preservation Order.
CH/2010/1872/TP
Clear Croft, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UH


Crown lifting of ten beech trees and one oak tree - all protected by a Tree Preservation Order.
CH/2010/1689/FA
Land at Seer Bank Bottom Lane and Adjoining 32 Gurnells Road, Seer Green Erection of detached dwelling with altered vehicular access.

Refused

CH/2010/1728/FA
3 Pear Tree Close, Seer Green, HP9 2UY


Part two storey, part single storey rear extension to dwelling and single storey rear extension to existing garage projection.

8.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. JUBILEE HALL:  Cllr Forsaith updated the council on matters relating to the Jubilee Hall.  It was agreed that the annual budget, any major change to the fabric of the building and any purchase over £2,000 would be agreed at the Parish Council meeting.  A Constitution would be prepared for the management and reporting protocols for the Seer Green Jubilee Hall Committee to the Parish Council.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
ii. nEWSLETTER 14:  It was agreed to include the following articles in the next Newsletter:- Feedback from Community Questionnaire – Cllr Clarke, Parish Councillor introduction – Cllr Thomas, Electricity emergencies, Jubilee Hall update – Cllr Forsaith, Green Meadow Refurbishment – Cllr Lawton, BCC Community Leaders Fund, Councillor vacancy, VAS and Salt bins – Clerk.  A draft will be prepared for the next meeting.  (Action – Clerk)
iii. PARISH PLAN:  The Councillors have provided feedback and the draft plan has been updated.  It was agreed that the plan would also include planning constraints and a statement of intent that would drive the Parish Council decision making and investment in the village.  The plan will now be discussed with Carol Nutkins from Community Impact Bucks  (Action – Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Scourfield)
iv. RISK ASSESSMENT:  The Environment Working Group area of the Risk Assessment was reviewed and the assessment will be updated. (Action - Cllr Rothwell)  
9.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  Some Holly was cleared in Green Wood in January.
ii. PROPERTIES:  It was agreed to paint 3 more streetlights. (Action – Clerk)
iii. COMMUNITY LIAISON:  Cllr Kane will be invited to lead the Community Liaison Working Group. (Action – Cllr Clarke)
10.
Any Other Business:   Following a recent Risk Assessment of Jubilee Hall, old personal records were found on the mezzanine floor, it was agreed that these would be shredded.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)

Cllr Clarke updated the Council on the recent Local Area Forum (LAF):- 27 March 2011 is Census day. The Census is used to determine the services and facilities required by your community which include schools, hospitals, emergency services, transport, leisure facilities; also housing, education/training, employment services etc.  People who don't return a questionnaire may be prosecuted - they could face a criminal record and may be fined up to £1,000.  

The LAF was unable to completely fund another vehicle activated sign for Chalfont Road under delegated budget but may be able to part fund it if the Parish Council can contribute £1,500. This was approved. (Action – Cllr Clarke)  The LAF may be able to offer some funding for the Green Meadow refurbishment through their Positive Actions for Young People.
The small safety fence for footpath 20, requested under delegated budget was approved by the LAF.  The neighbour will be advised.  (Action - Cllr Scourfield)
Concerns were raised about the Government’s plans to sell off half of the Forestry Commission woodland as this may possibly affect Hodgemoor Wood.  However woodlands that are a Site of Special Scientific Interest (SSSI) may be unaffected.  A list of the woodlands affected has not yet been published. The situation will be monitored.
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd March 2011, at 7.30pm in the Parish Church Hall.
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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